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The purpose of this Addendum 01 to RFP 24-R0013 for Dunes Walkovers, dated November 29, 
2023, is to list the key points of discussion from the mandatory pre-proposal conference. 

 Contractors are encouraged to complete the Small Business Survey found in the RFP 
packet.  This data is being gathered for information purposes only and will not be used to 
make any determination in the outcome of this solicitation. 

 No bonds are required for this solicitation. 
 Any dunes walkover that is removed should be replaced with the same design style.  If 

possible, wheelchair access will be built if it fits the existing footprint.   
 DHEC permitting is not required if the new construction does not disturb the existing 

footprint.  City permitting is required, but the fee will be waived. 
 Contractors are directed to the Proposal Submission Requirements on page 27 of the RFP 

for items that must be included with the proposal response.  Factors other than low price 
will be considered in making the determination for award. 

 Electronic copies of the plan drawings are available upon request by sending an e-mail to 
asowers@cityofmyrtlebeach.com  

 Additional questions are due no later than 12:00 noon (local time) on Monday, 
December 18, 2023.  Questions may be submitted via e-mail to 
asowers@cityofmyrtlebeach.com   Official time of receipt will be marked by the time the 
e-mail is received, and not by the time that it is sent.  E-mail messages can take up to ten 
(10) minutes or more to be delivered to the intended recipient.  All questions received by 
the deadline will be answered via addendum. 

 The pre-proposal sign-in sheet is attached and is hereby made a part of this addendum. 
 Sealed proposals are due in the Procurement Office no later than 2:00PM (local time) on 

Thursday, January 4, 2024.  No electronic submissions will be accepted.  The City of 
Myrtle Beach is not responsible for late or misdirected mail.   

 
Please send in your sealed proposal to the address listed below: 
City of Myrtle Beach Procurement Division 
3231 Mr. Joe White Avenue 
Myrtle Beach, SC  29577 
Attn:  Ann Sowers 
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